
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 19, 2004 
 
 
 
Preferred Long Distance, Inc. 
Jerome Nussbaum, President 
16830 Ventura Blvd, Suite 350 
Encino, CA  91316 
 
RE: Docket No. UT-043023 
 
Dear Mr. Nussbaum: 
 
The Commission Staff requests that your company complete the filing in the 
above docket.  A complete filing conforms to Commission rule WAC 480-07-640 
and includes a copy of the Qwest Platform Plus Master Services Agreement 
(QPP).  
 
The Commission addressed the issue of the need to file a complete 
interconnection agreement for review, and whether the QPP is part of an 
interconnection agreement that must be filed.  In a decision on October 13, 2004, 
the Commission adopted the following:   
 

In Docket No. UT-960310 and Docket No. UT-043084, approve the 
request of MCImetro Access Transmission Services, LLC, 
(MCImetro) for approval of the Thirteenth Amendment to the 
interconnection agreement between MCImetro and Qwest, 
including approval of the Qwest Platform Plus - Master Services 
Agreement (QPP). 
 
The Commission is expected to issue soon a written order in these 
dockets. 
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In the absence of a complete filing by Noon, PST, on Monday, October 25, 2004, 
Commission Staff may recommend rejection of the interconnection agreement in 
this docket as early as October 27, 2004. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Bob Shirley at 
bshirley@wutc.wa.gov or 360-664-1292. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
CAROLE J. WASHBURN 
Executive Secretary 
 


